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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

August 6, 2002

GENERAL NOTICE No. 2002- 15

TO:
Labor Relations Designees
SUBJECT:
NP-5 Protective Services – EMT-B and EMT-I Skill Premium

___________________________________________________________________________________

Commencing June, 2003, the skill premium referenced in Article 20, Section 13 of the NP-5 contract for each employee certified as an EMT-B or EMT-I will be paid annually in one lump-sum installment to each eligible employee in October for the duration of the contract.  Said payment shall be in recognition of a certification received or maintained in the contract year of the month of payment.  For example, payment on October 1, 2003, shall be in recognition of certification received or maintained between July 1, 2003 and June 30, 2004.

The implementation of this Agreement is delayed until June, 2003 as to Agencies presently paying employees certified as an EMT-B or EMT-I on a quarterly basis in order to allow such Agencies to complete all 4 installments of such payments for the contract year 2001/2002.  Any agencies presently paying employees certified as an EMT-B or EMT-I on an annual basis consistent with the guidelines referenced above shall continue to do so for the duration of the contract.

Please note that the skill premium for employees certified as an EMT-P will continue to be paid in quarterly installments as referenced in Article 20, Section 13(c).

Agency Labor Relations Designees with questions may contact Christine Cieplinski at 418-6321.  All other questions should be directed to the agency personnel office.

Linda J. Yelmini

Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations
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